BRAMHALL QUEENSGATE SPORTS CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

March 20th 2018

Held at Queensgate Sports Club
1. Welcome and Payment of Respect to Departed Members

Chairman Raymond Phillips (RP) opened the meeting.

With great sadness the bowls section has lost 2 of its members in the past 12 months; John Barnes and Gary Hunter.
2. Apologies for absence

Jonathan Clayman. Iain Tittle, Denis Pemberton and R Kitcher.

3. Minutes of the AGM 2017

It was agreed that minutes were a true and accurate record.
 Matters Arising from the 2017 minutes.

Jonathon Clayman was now fully appointed as BQSC treasurer.

RP has discussed the role of trustee with Denis Pemberton.

4. Accounts for the year ended 30th September 2017

A summary sheet was circulated to all.

Key points highlighted at the AGM:

Income

· Seal Road income was down in 2017 compared with 2016 due to a reduction in lettings.

· Hockey Club contribution was increased from £10K in 2016 to £15,470 which included a back payment.

· Insurance payments from all sections now collected and up to date.

· Bank Interest was very small.

· QBSC have now opened an account with the Vernon Building Society and deposited £80,000 of the sinking fund into this account which will pay 0.5 % annual interest.

Overall Income in 2016-17 was down by approx £2000 compared with 2015-16

Expenditure includes: 

· Life Leisure payment of 15 % of letting income.

· Repairs and maintenance,  which was mainly repairs to floodlighting.

· Sundries which consisted mainly of fencing materials to improve security.

Brian Horrocks (BH) clarified the reason for the increased expenditure on fencing. Over the past 12 months there had been numerous problems with vandalism. BQSC had arranged a meeting with the Headteacher at Bramhall High School and looked at actions to improve security at the Seal Road facility. As a result the headteacher has written to parents. The school caretaker and BH have jointly looked at which areas of the fencing are vunerable to being climbed over and secured these with a double layer of fencing. To date, the problems appear to have settled down.

Overall profit was £22,000 (which was £6,000 down on the previous year)

The Sinking fund now has £116,000

The loan to BQS, first payment of £1,500 has been paid in 2017-18

The accounts for the year ending Sept 2017, subject to audit were approved by the AGM.

5. Chairman’s Report
Report provided by Raymond Phillips

An uneventful year!

Finances appear to be in good shape.

There had been some difficulties with security at Seal Road ( as already mentioned).

Of note, two schools have put in new 4G astroturf pitches in the past 12 months which are suitable for football. This has resulted in a loss of football lettings at Seal Road. Life Leisure(LL) have been monitoring this and RP and BH have met with LL to look what options could potentially increase lettings. This is likely to be an ongoing issue.

Hockey have increased their time on the pitch, and as a result they are increasing their annual contribution, currently £12,470/yr.

The working relationship with SMBC in the past 12 months has been good and open. There have been no attempts to re-visit the agreement. There is a meeting scheduled with the school on 21st March 2018. Bramhall High School want to address the poor condition of the sports facilities, but SMBC have no current financial surplus for this. BQSC will “wait and see” how this agenda develops and look to work in partnership with the school and SMBC.

Of note the SMBC contract with LL is due to end in the next 3-4 years

RP thanked the BQSC committee for all their hard work over the past 12 months

6. Sectional Reports

6a. Bowls

Report prepared by Denis Pemberton on behalf of the bowls section

The bowls section had another good year, with 105 full members. 

Two ladies teams, two men’s team and four mixed teams played in local leagues, and three of these teams gained promotion: the Tuesday Men’s and Wednesday Ladies and the Mixed D team (the latter overtaking the C team who were demoted.) The Tuesday Men’s team has now moved to the Alderley Edge league and will play on Monday evenings. Altogether it was a very satisfying result and the prize monies were welcome. Winter indoor short-mat bowling has had another good season.

There is a constant need to keep up our playing numbers, and our website has been developed into a showcase for our activities. We also hold two open events during the season to attract potential members. Out coaching goes from strength to strength (although we are saddened by the death of Gary Hunter, a long standing member of the coaching team). We maintain our regular coaching sessions, not only for our members, but also for Bramhall U3A, which has been a valuable source of new members. To introduce young people to the sport we also coach a class from Queensgate Primary School.

During the year considerable effort and expense went into fitting out our excellent new extension, which is now the envy of many visiting teams. We also had other items (eg a new shed) which impinged somewhat on our financial resources, but overall we had a satisfactory financial year. However we are now faced with having to replace our main mower, which will make a considerable dent in our reserves in the coming year.

6b Cricket

Report provided by Iain Tittle on behalf of the cricket section

All is well within the cricket section. On the playing side, the first and second teams finished mid table and the third team was relegated. There has been a good turn out at pre-season Tuesday night nets (one reason why there are not more cricketers at the AGM) including several new members, and we are hopeful of improvement next year.

The Junior section continues to flourish and is close to, if not full in all age groups.

Off the field, significant investments have been made in: an electronic score board, a new mower for the square and a complete kitchen refit. Work continues on the clubhouse improvements as we try to make our rooms more let-able in order to generate more income. The improvements have been funded by donations and cash flow.

6c. Hockey
Report prepared by Louise Preston on behalf of the hockey section

Performance-wise the club the Mens 1s have finished mid table (having gained promotion for two seasons on the trot). The Mens 2s have finished in 4th place. Ladies 1s have finished in 2nd place and have a cup final match next weekend ( providing that there is no snow!). The Ladies 2s and 3s have both had tricky ends to their season with snow postponing several matches. The Ladies 4s have been the surprise package and are likely to get promoted with 2 matches remaining.

The junior teams are competing at all age categories in the Greater Manchester junior league and the U16 girls are playing in the EH Hockey competition and are doing extremely well, having progressed to the regional rounds that are due to be played in April.

The U15 boys have been participating in the Greater Manchester mixed league, supporting a team that have been short of players. Establishing this link in another local league has given the U15 boys more opportunities to experience senior hockey.

Membership in the U18s age group has continued to grow and the senior squads are benefitting from having this feed of new players as they progress into the teams when able. The key has been to ensure that the juniors get plenty of opportunities to play in matches in local leagues.

Our club’s objective over the next 12 months is to attract more senior members. We have updated our website and increased our use of social media with regular updates on our twitter account and on Instagram to ensure that more people get to hear about our club and its activities. In addition we plan to run “Back to Hockey” over the summer months and enter summer leagues. The club has to ensure a healthy balance of the social side of playing sport alongside improving performance. Longer term we want to recruit and retain members.

6d. Snooker

Report provided by John Watson on behalf of the Snooker Section

The snooker section is in a sound financial position. It has 30 members, which is ok, but the snooker section does not want to see membership drop below this number if possible.

The members play non-league snooker, with an annual Singles competition which was won this year by Phil Craven. The section doesn’t do twitter, but does have a lot of good banter on a Wednesday night!

6e. Tennis

Report provided by Sue Pettigrew on behalf of the Tennis Section:

This year has seen very high expenditure due to three main items: Artificial Clay court refurbishment at £11,328, Astroturf courts x 3 replacement at £36,978 and the pavilion extension completion at £7,568. There are challenges ahead with our most urgent need being to rebuild the sinking fund over the next 5 years to ensure the sustainability of facilities. Subscriptions were slightly down last year too so our main aim for this year is to increase the membership of social players; there is little scope for increasing the number of regular adult team players. 

Our juniors have once again been brilliant:

Junior North East Cheshire League 
U13 Boys Div 1 Champions for the 3rd year running 
U13 Girls Div 1 Champions for the 4th year running 
U15 Boys Div 1 Champions for the 4th year running 
U15 Mixed Div 1 Champions for the 3rd year running 
U18 Boys Div 1 Champions for the 4th year running

Aegon Tournament
U14 Boys A won the division and became Cheshire champions after beating Hoylake in Cheshire final.

We have a number of juniors who are working towards their Duke of Edinburgh award and they are doing a fantastic job of helping Darren on Junior social evenings. School links have been maintained this year with coaching taking place in local schools such as Queensgate Primary, Moss Hey, Thorngrove, Hursthead and Stockport Grammar.

Ladies Teams
The 1st team came 2nd in the Premiership for the second year running; the 2nd team finished an admirable 5th in the higher Division 1; unfortunately the 3rd team, after winning promotion the previous season, were relegated from Div 2 after losing a couple of players who moved down south, and the 4th finished 9th in Division 5.

Men's Teams
The 1st team were runners up in division 1 and promoted to the premier division; 2nd and 3rd teams were unfortunately relegated and the 4ths remained in division 6. 

Over the past year, we have endeavoured to use the website more to promote the club as a whole as well as keep members up-to-date with events and news. We have also aimed to share these events and news pieces on social media including Facebook and Twitter.

The pavilion project was completed during the year, including the bar and furnishing. The Committee would like to express their very grateful thanks to Ray Phillips, Brian Horrocks, Mike Sarginson and Lawrence Hancock who helped guide and deliver the project. 

 
 

7. Election of Management Committee

The Election of Officers by nominations received and seconded.

· Chair – Ray Phillips

· Vice Chair – Peter Lawson

· Secretary – Louise Preston

· Treasurer – Jonathan Clayman

· Sectional Representatives

Bowls – Vera Briggs

Cricket – Iain Tittle

Hockey – Brian Horrocks

Snooker – Lawrence Hancock

Tennis – Sue Pettigrew

8. Any Other Business

Sue Pettigrew proposed that the sport sections include links to each other via their websites. 

RP wished to thank Peter Lawson who had made a very special effort to be able to attend the AGM

